

Early Years Site: 103 Effingham Road, Lee, London SE12 8NS

Tel: 0208 852 0187

Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey



Year 2 & Junior Site: Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 0SJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell

Committed to Safeguarding

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Newsletter No 37

30th June 2017

Dear Parents and Carers,

Events this week

We have had another very busy week.

Year 6F visited visit Mitsubishi UFJ
Financial Group on Wednesday and Year
6M visited U.S Bank on Thursday. These
are run by a charity called City
Brokerage which is funded by The
Nomura Charitable Trust. The children
had an amazing experience of working life.

Lots of Dates for your diary

Friday 14th July – Summer BBQ 6-8pm at Junior site End of year reports going home – 14th July Parent/teacher meetings 18th & 19th July 4-6 pm both sites

Year 6 Performance - 18th July - 2pm Year 6 Disco - 18th July - 7.30 - 9 Year 6 Leavers' Mass 19th July 7pm

Last day of term 20th July - finish at normal time

Educational visits next week
Year 2 Wednesday
Years 4K, 4/5L & 5T Friday

On Wednesday Year 2 had a very exciting visit to the Cutty Sark and on Thursday Year 1 had a great day at Greenwich Park. Our Reception children had a great forest school adventure in the park on Wednesday and today they had a fun day at Lullingstone Park.

Many of our classes went to our local parks to take part in sports activities this week.

Our boys played superb games in the local football tournament and brought back the winners' trophy. They also went to a presentation evening at Sandhurst School to collect their medals for being runners up in the Glendale league.

On Thursday a group of our Year 4 pupils represented the school in the Kwik Cricket tournament at Bonus Pastor and they won every game. Tomorrow, our Year 6 girls will take place in a football tournament and we wish them the very best.

First Holy Communion

Huge congratulations to all our pupils who have received their First Holy Communion this year. Today we had a school mass at our parish church to celebrate this very special event for these pupils and they will be having a big party this afternoon.

1st Communion Programme

There will be the Mass of Celebration for all of the children who made their 1st Communions last weekend as part of the regular 11:00 Mass on this Sunday 2nd July followed by refreshments in the hall, where they will receive their certificates. The children are encouraged to wear their communion outfits again and the children only will be sitting in the first couple of rows of pews; parents to go in the pews behind please. Please remember what items of refreshments your family agreed to bring to the party.

Message from the Friends

Thank you all for the donations for the bottle and jam jar tombola that we will run at the Family Summer BBQ! If you were unable to donate yesterday, please drop your donations any time from now on until 11 July in to the school offices.

The BBQ's preparations are moving at full steam and we are looking forward to seeing you all on 14 July from 6pm-8pm. We will need volunteers to help us run the stalls and bar as well as salads and cake donations. If you can help please let us know via stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com or let one of the Friends know.

Peter James have posted the entries for the Fantasy Home competition on their Facebook page. Remember to "like" all the ones you love and share them with friends and family. You have to like the picture on its original post, not shared posts. The image with most likes will be announced at the BBQ.

Next Thursday 6 July we will host a Lego Card swap event at the infant site from 3.30pm-4.30pm. Children will be able to do up to 5 swaps and buy extra cards on the day. Entry £1.

Race for Life

Mrs Gaffney and her son who is in Year 4/5L are running the 10K Race for Life on Sunday 2nd July 2017. Their aim is to achieve this in less than 1 hour 15 minutes, we wish them well in their challenge.

Attendance & Punctuality for this week

Total 52 late children throughout the school. Congratulations to 2F and reception B with 100% attendance.

<u>Class</u>	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	<u>Class</u>	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	<u>Class</u>	Attendance	<u>Lates</u>
Reception C	96%	3	Year 2T	97%	3	Year 4K	99%	6
Reception B	100%	12	Year 2F	100%	3	Year4/5 L	97%	1
Year 1 A	99%	5	Year 3U	96%	8	Year 5T	99%	1
Year 1 R	95%	3	Year 3A	96%	2	Year 6M	97%	2
						Year 6F	98%	3

Have a lovely weekend and enjoy the sunshine.

Margaret Hanrahan

















